
Site Report – Kokhanok – May 2023
To: Superintendent Kasie Luke
and LPSD School Board Members

From: Rob Fagerquist/Principal

Outstanding Activities and Events
We finished up the year with a culture camp and a preschool graduation. Everyone had a great time and we
really appreciate the assistance from community members who stepped up to help teach our kids. Here are
some of the highlights:

Silk painting with Emily, Mia, and Sanaya

Jackie stopped by to show how to pluck birds
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We made a big old mess, feathers everywhere - probably should have done this outside… thanks, Leonard,
for cleaning all this up.

Jordan leading the younger ones in NYO competitions.
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We finished up the week with one last Peewee Basketball tournament. The competition was fierce.

A special thanks to Josh Jenks for running these tournaments. We always get a great turnout when we put
these on.
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Our preschool graduation. Four to join the ranks of kindergartners next year.

A Kokhanok school tradition: Toss departing teachers in the lake. The lake was frozen, so this was the next
best thing. Thanks once again to Leonard for cleaning this other mess, and sorry to Tim McDermott about all
this. At least the floor got a good mopping.
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Our wet bunch - the departing crew. Jesse Davis, Jordan Davis, Matt Kuzan, Danielle Tracy, Zach Majeski,
Dana Wolff, Josh Jenks.

The crew again with some of the culprits - who also managed to get quite wet in the process.

Personnel
Unfortunately, we are saying goodbye to several teachers. We’re losing veteran teachers Jesse Davis, Jordan
Davis, Dana Wolff, and Josh Jenks. Matt Kuzan came on this year, but immediately made an impact as our
SPED teacher. We also hosted Danielle Tracy (tutor) and Zach Majeski (student teacher) this semester and
they quickly became integral to our success.
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On the other side of the equation, we will be welcoming our former student teacher McKenna Campbell-Fox
back to Kokhanok as a secondary generalist. We’ve also hired Jonathan Kunert as our other secondary
generalist. He was recently a tutor in Newhalen.

Standards Based System/Curriculum Progress
A successful year overall.

Technology Progress
All is well

Facility Update
Facility is secured and ready for summer cleaning

LSAC Activity
None

Volunteer Report
Several community members helped us out during our culture week. A special thanks to Marlene Nielsen,
Brenda Nowatak, and Jackie Woods for their time and expertise.

Professional Development
All professional growth plans were completed

Pupil Attendance
Our attendance this year was good

Student and Staff Safety
Nothing to report

Subsistence Calendar
We are closed down for the year in accordance with the subsistence calendar.

Other
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